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 Excellence: everywhere, every day. 

Headteacher’s 

Welcome 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

A warm welcome to our newsletter on a 

wet and windy Friday morning!  

 

I am delighted to say that we are now 

back in the swing of things following both 

the LFD testing and the delays to our Snack 

Shack.  We have also moved cautiously 

out of our year group bubbles but maintain 

separate breaks/lunches and online 

assemblies.  Having seen a rise in positive 

cases in a number of schools across the 

Borough we will continue to monitor our 

numbers here and act accordingly.  Please 

do continue with asymptomatic LFD testing 

and keeping us informed of any positive 

cases. 

 

It is important that students do not come to 

school if they are unwell.  I appreciate that 

students have missed some time during 

lockdowns but we are doing our utmost to 

keep the girls safe whilst they are here using 

our control measures; we cannot legislate 

for students coming into school when they 

are unwell.  This risks the education and 

safety of everyone, therefore we expect 

you to not send your daughter to school if 

she is unwell, even more especially if she 

has COVID-19 symptoms.  

 

Last night we held both our Year 7 Meet 

the Tutor and Year 11 Parents’ Information 

Evening.  Both events were online and 

thankfully we didn’t have any technical 

difficulties! We recognise that so many of 

you take an active interest in your 

daughter’s education but that there can 

be difficulties in getting into school for an 

event, so these online events are ideal for 

meeting both of these needs. 

 

Attendance at both events last night was 

fantastic and far higher than we normally 

would have for an ‘in-person’ event, so we 

hope there was something useful for 

everyone. However, we do not want to 

lose that personal touch.  Therefore, if you 

do have any concerns or questions about 

your daughter or her progress please do 

continue to contact their teacher, Head of 

Department or a member of the pastoral 

team who will be happy to help. If you 

missed the Year 11 live event a recording 

will be made available in due course.  

 

October is Black History Month and we will 

be running a number of events to 

celebrate this key event.  Full details of 

talks, seminars, assemblies, competitions 

and other events can be found inside this 

newsletter.  I look forward to keeping you 

updated on each of the events and 

activities throughout the month.   

 

Year 7 will be holding a ‘Culture and 

Values’ day on Friday 8th October 

celebrating the 5 values that make up 

#teamchsg: Be our best, Be together, Be 

involved, Be ambitious and Be aware.  Year 

10 will be having their first ‘Careers Day’ for 

this year on 15th October and the 



Headteacher’s Welcome 
programme for this looks exciting with key 

presentations and discussion on their future 

pathways and career options.  

 

We have been very busy inviting potential 

Year 7 students and their parents/carers 

into our school for tours every morning, 

instead of the usual Secondary Transfer 

Evening.  These have been incredibly 

popular and they have given everyone an 

insight into the day-to-day life here at 

Carshalton High School for Girls.  The 

feedback has been overwhelmingly 

positive and a lot of parents/carers have 

commented on the positive culture in the 

school, the relationships between staff and 

students and between the students 

themselves.  We are obviously very proud 

of what we have achieved (we see it 

every day!) but it is great to hear feedback 

from other sources and it is testament to 

the positive start the girls have made.  

Finally, there has been much talk and 

discussions about vaccinations for 12 – 15 

year olds in schools.  We have been 

contacted by Hounslow & Richmond NHS 

and we have been given a provisional 

date of 18th October.  I will write to you 

early next week with the full details of how 

we are facilitating the vaccinations and 

what you have to do should you wish your 

daughter to be vaccinated.  No student 

will be vaccinated without parental 

consent.  The final decision on this sits with 

you as the parent/carer and I would 

encourage you to have a discussion with 

your daughter beforehand.   

 

Have a great weekend 

 

Mr Devenney  

The Snack Shack 

The new, improved Snack Shack is 

now open and proving very popular 

with students and staff. 



YEAR 7 
Our CHSG7 students are continuing to settle 

into school life really well.  We have 

changed our timetables this week resulting 

in the girls moving around the school site 

more than they have been.  They seem to 

have taken this in their stride and we are 

continuing to support those finding it a little 

more difficult. 

 

Over one hundred of our students enjoyed 

our Treasure Hunt last week, being sent 

around the school to the main curriculum 

areas hunting for the letters to make up 

#teamchsg.  Their hunt concluded in our 

brand new Careers Centre with the 

opening of the Treasure Chest – it may have 

been that all evidence of their haul had 

disappeared by the time they arrived 

home, save for a slightly chocolatey mouth! 

 

As I write we are preparing for our Meet the 

Tutor evening.  We hope this was a useful 

evening for you to meet with your 

daughter’s Form Tutor and you were able to 

get a sense of how your daughter is settling 

in.  As always, please do contact your 

daughter’s tutor with any questions you 

have.  All tutor email addresses are 

available on the school website in the staff 

directory. 
 

Lorna Stanley and Team7 

Head of Year: Miss L Stanley 

Asst Head of Year: Miss A Williams 

Pastoral Support Officer: Mrs B Watkins YEAR 7 
Head of Year: Miss L Stanley 

Asst Head of Year: Miss A Williams 

Pastoral Support Officer: Mrs B Watkins 

Canteen 
 

We have had some queries about the meal deals served in the canteen.  We are 

hopeful the information below will be helpful clarification for you, and useful as you 

discuss options with your daughter. 



YEAR 7 
House Achievement Points Leaderboard (HAPs) 

Highest achievers each week 

 

 

Looking Ahead 
 

Next Friday (8th October) is our be@chsg day.  We will take the day to consider the 

importance of our school values, namely: 
 

• Be our best 

• Be involved 

• Be together 

• Be ambitious 

• Be aware 
 

The students will spend the majority of the day in their Tutor Groups with their Tutors.  They 

will not need their booklets or PE/Dance kit on this day, but should bring their lanyards, 

reading book and pencil case as usual.  

6th - 17th September  
 

Isabella D  7G2 19 

Taliah R  7B2 17 

Eleanor D  7R2 17 

Soumya M  7Y1 15 

Melanie R  7B1 14 

Sophie K  7R1 14 

Maisie H  7B2 14 

Emma A  7R1 14 

Amber D  7G1 14 

Tracey A  7Y2 14 

21st - 24th September 
 

Taliah R  7B2 14 

Sophie W  7Y2 14 

Eleanor D  7R2 13 

Evie S  7R2 13 

Isabella D  7G2 12 



YEAR 8 
Head of Year: MR J Stockwell  

Asst Head of Year: Mrs L Oladokun 

Pastoral Support Officer: Mrs S Warren 

Dear Parent/Carers 

 

Year 8 have settled in well into the routines 

of school life. They have come in dressed 

smartly in uniforms, ready to learn and with 

great attitudes. The high number of House 

Achievement Points, received so far this 

year is a testament of the excellent 

behaviour of Year 8. As a team we are 

extremely proud of how they are 

conducting themselves in and around 

school. 

 

We have been busy the last two weeks in 

tutor times with the Personal Development 

Programme. During tutor times, one of the 

topics that Year 8 have discussed is how 

we learn here at CHSG. Students were 

taught the four aspects of lessons here at 

CHSG: 

 

• Do Now Tasks 

• Workbooks 

• No Opt Out 

• SHUSH 

 

Do ask them to tell you what each aspect 

is about. Year 8 now understand what to 

expect in their lessons and why we do 

things the way we do.  

 

Another topic Year 8 have looked at is 

good behaviour and kindness. Students 

have been reminded of our school’s 

kindness charter and have signed up to say 

they agree to uphold the values of the 

charter. As a school the way we make 

others feel is a key aspect of our culture 

and we expect our students to be kind to 

each other and every member of our 

school community. 

 

This year students in Year 8 will be choosing 

their GCSE options. Pertinent to this is 

ensuring they have the right attitude and 

behaviour so they are focused, 

undistracted and able to make this 

important decision. In tutor time they 

discussed what good behaviour looks like 

and have written letters home describing 

the aspects of their behaviour they will 

work on that will ensure they improve this 

academic year. 

 

As a school we are lucky to have many 

staff who are able to provide co-curricular 

activities. You should have received the list 

of activities that are available to Year 8 

students. Some students also had the 

opportunity to audition and got a part in 

the school’s musical show “Matilda”.  Do 

watch out for tickets to this fantastic show 

which they are already rehearsing for. 

 

Many Thanks - The Year 8 Team 



YEAR 8 YEAR 8 YEAR 8 

Many of our students are involved in clubs, sports, charity work and other 

activities outside of school. We love to celebrate this and are always 

happy to hear about them.  

 

We are proud to announce that Chloe D in 8R2 won a competition. She 

designed a coin for the FA that will be used as a symbol of respect at the 

start of every grassroot game across the UK. See the picture above for 

Chloe’s winning entry.  

 

A massive congratulations from all of Year 8. 

Coin for Respect Winner! 



YEAR 9 
Head of Year: Ms R Kelly-Smith 

Asst Head of Year: Ms S Brice 

Pastoral Support Officer: Mrs W Newman 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I hope this newsletter finds you well. 

 

What a busy few weeks Year 9 have had, 

settling in to their new lessons in their GCSE 

options subjects and their extended 

curriculum lessons too. The year group has 

really made a fantastic start to the 

academic year as evidenced by the high 

numbers of Golden Tickets achieved 

compared to the very low numbers of 

students who have been given detentions. 

Well done Year 9 - we hope you keep this 

up! 

 

In the last newsletter I outlined the 

leadership opportunities available to Year 9 

this year and it has been great to see our 

new Year 9 Ambassadors in action over the 

last week, giving school tours to 

prospective parents and their daughters. 

The feedback from the parents who have 

been escorted round by the Year 9 

Ambassadors has all been brilliant, with lots 

of remarks about what a fantastic job they 

did, how helpful they were and how well 

they were able to answer questions. Thank 

you to all of our fantastic Year 9 

Ambassadors for everything they've done 

so far in helping to represent our school 

community so well and giving these 

prospective students and their families such 

a positive experience at CHSG. We are 

looking forward to celebrating more 

students as they take on other leadership 

positions within the school across the next 

few weeks.  

 

I am loathe to mention the dreaded 'C' 

word, but just a reminder to parents/carers 

and students that lateral flow tests should 

not be taken if a student has any of the 3 

main Covid symptoms. Where a person has 

any of the 3 symptoms (temperature, new 

repetitive cough, loss of taste/smell) they 

need to remain at home and book a PCR 

test. The school is providing Teams links to 

lessons for students who have provided 

evidence of a positive PCR test and are 

having to isolate for 10 days. Any student 

who gets a positive lateral flow result should 

get the result confirmed by a further PCR 

test.  

 

Wishing all of you a wonderful week, 
 

Ms Kelly-Smith,  

Mrs Brice,  

Mrs Newman  

& the Year 9 Team 



YEAR 9 
Autumn Self Care Activities 

 

Self-care is important all year round but, in the Autumn, it begins to feel more difficult. 

Without self-care, stress builds up and then we begin to feel overwhelmed, exhausted 

and physically unwell. So, let’s have a look at some things that we could do to take care 

of ourselves and feel the positivity inside instead of the cold outside. 
 

Contribute to a cause you believe in 

There are tons of great causes that are recognized during October. Putting your time and 

energy into something you feel passionate about can improve your mood and help you 

feel more empowered and hopeful. 
 

Create an Autumn exercise routine 

Exercise is a staple of most people’s self-care routine. Even if you dread getting started, 

most people find that they feel better after they stretch their muscles and get their heart 

rate up. 
 

Enjoy the last bits of warm weather 

Depending on where you live, you may already be feeling a chill in the air. Sunshine is 

good for us and as we move towards Winter, the Northern Hemisphere gets less and less 

So, make the most of the remaining warm, sunny days by spending some time outside. 
 

Bake 

Baking is a way to express your creativity. It also reduces stress and promotes mindfulness. 

And, of course, those creations are yummy! 
 

De-clutter 

Autumn and Winter usually mean spending more time inside, which means it’s important 

for your physical surroundings to promote a relaxing and pleasant mood. 

With that in mind, Autumn is a good time to clear some clutter and make the inside a 

calming refuge. For a simple way to start, designate three boxes or bags as trash, 

donate, and sell. Every day, challenge yourself to pick up 5 items and put them into one 

of the three bags. 
 

Cold and flu prevention 

This may not be the most exciting form of self-care, but taking some basic steps to avoid 

getting sick is definitely a loving thing to do for yourself. Self-care includes everything from 

washing your hands, to applying positivity into your everyday life. 
 

Keep a Diary 

Diaries are popular because they’re quick and effective ways to shift our mood away 

from our problems and worries and towards the good things in our lives.  
 

We all tend to notice and fixate on the negatives. It takes work to notice our strengths, 

simple pleasures, and what’s going well. Writing a diary provides better physical and 

mental health, sleep, empathy, self-esteem, and relationships. 



YEAR 10 
Head of Year: Mrs N Devaney 

Asst Head of Year: Ms D Johnson 

Pastoral Support Officer: Mrs A Baker 

Tutor Reads Programme 
 

The Tutor Reads Programme has started in 

earnest across the Year Group. Please 

take a look at the selection of amazing 

works especially chosen by Ms Bhatt our 

Head of English for our Year 10 students.  

 

Please do continue to encourage your 

daughter to read as much and as widely 

as possible for pleasure. Thank you for your 

continued support of our literacy 

programme. 

Year 10 Personal Development Programme 

 

And just like the Tutor Reads, the Year 10 Personal Development Programme (PDP) has 

started to take root in the afternoons. This term, the girls have started to work on effective 

learning and how to be great learners. Later on, they will explore how to be part of 

creating a safe and caring environment for all, how to improve themselves and build self-

confidence and how set goals to help them make the most of their time here at CHSG.  

 

The girls are also undertaking one Careers session every two weeks. Students will explore 

the world of work vs. school, learn how to access information about careers, understand 

what relevant skills and minimum qualifications are needed for various jobs and a host of 

other career-related topics! The Year 10 Careers Day will be held this half-term on Friday, 

15th October. 



YEAR 10 

The News at Year 10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Semiha and Elita from 10B1 reflect on the first few weeks back at school 
 

“Settling back into school has been quite smooth and easy for us. We have stayed in the 

same classes from Year 9, so we know everyone, and it feels more of a comfortable 

place to be. We like having tutor time in the mornings and in the afternoons now. This is 

because we can do productive activities like Reading and the Personal Development 

Programme (PDP). In our PDP sessions, we have been coming up with positive words that 

reflect us, and as a class we are practising to say positive things about each other. Addi-

tionally, the new tutor time program has brought us all closer as we voice our ideas and 

thoughts, giving everyone respect to have their own opinions. By doing this, we under-

stand that we should appreciate the good things about one another.  
 

The daily Tutor Reads is great because the book we’re reading, ‘Buffalo Soldier’, reflects 

real-life situations that happened in the past. We are now having a better understanding 

of how life was for some people, and what they went through. Furthermore, this shows us 

that we will go through struggles, but we will work through things with time.  
 

Tutor times have been a pleasure to be in. It did not feel like we had been away from 

each other for seven weeks. In lessons, the teachers’ focus for the first 1 or 2 lessons was 

to see what we remember from Yr. 9 and help us move forward to make sure that every-

one has the knowledge they need. Overall, the start of Year 10 has been going great 

and we are looking forward to the many things the year has in store!” 

The Access Project 
 

Last Thursday Mr Ainsworth launched the 

new Access Project Programme to Year 10 

students in a special assembly. 

 

The Access Project supports students to 

access top universities in the UK through a 

combination of online tuition and in school-

based mentoring. The project is free to 

students. There are 10 spaces available to 

Year 10 and an email was sent to all 

students inviting them to apply. The 

deadline for the applications is 9am on 

Friday 1st of October. 
 

For those students who are unsuccessful, 

never fear. CHSG has developed a robust 

Careers Programme for all of Year 10. This 

has already been introduced and will 

continue during our pm tutor sessions. 
 

If you have any questions about our 

Careers Programme please email our 

careers Advisor Ms Phelps-Gardiner on 

dphelps-gardiner@carshaltongirls.org.uk. 



YEAR 11 
Head of Year: Miss J Marshall 

Asst Head of Year: Miss T Ishola  

Pastoral Support Officer: Miss H Garrad 

This week we looked at student 

leadership opportunities in the school. 

We launched an exciting opportunity 

for students to apply for Head Girls and 

Deputies in Year 11.  

 

This had a fantastic response with 27 

applications being submitted, thank 

you to all of those students who 

applied. I have thoroughly enjoyed 

reading your applications and finding 

out what other activities you are 

involved in already outside of school, as 

I don’t always get to hear about these.  

 

The shortlist for those who have been 

selected to have an interview will be 

announced at the end of the week 

with interviews taking place with myself 

and Mr Devenney on Wednesday 6th 

October.  

 

Other leadership roles that have been 

made available to year 11 students to 

participate in are as follows; Prefects - 2 

per form, Student Voice - 2 per form, 

Student Council - 2 per year group, 

Student Librarians, Global Citizens, 

Music Prefects, Tudor Rose Times School 

magazine Reporters and Editors, Elite 

Senior Dance Captain/Vice Captain, 

and school leavers committee - 2 per 

form.  

 

Elections and interviews with form tutors 

will be held during form times. All 

students are encouraged to talk to their 

tutors for further information about a 

specific position they are interested in. 

We look forward to seeing lots of our 

Year 11 students putting themselves 

forward for these roles which will also 

look great on their CVs. 

 

During tutor time, we have been 

focusing on metacognition and the 

impact it has on retrieval and retention 

of key information vital for GCSE 

examinations. Students are 

encouraged to use the technique 

outlined in the diagram below to make 

their revision have greater impact. 

 

With best wishes from 

Miss Marshall 

Miss Ishola 



YEAR 11 
Year 11 Information Evening  

Thursday 30th September 
 

This was an online event, starting from 5:30pm, and was delivered 

on MS Teams Live. During the evening crucial information was 

shared about your daughter’s preparation for her GCSE 

examinations, including key information on how you can best 

support your daughter plus information on how to cope with the 

stress of exams. 

 

Running the session live on Teams instead of it being recorded 

gives parents the opportunity to ask questions and clarify any 

points. We hope to make recordings of the event available online 

soon 

 
 

 

 

 

The Access Project 

This year we are excited to announce that we have forged 

alliances with The Access Project (TAP) who support students 

with accessing top universities through a unique combination 

of tuition and in school mentoring. This has already been 

introduced to Year 11 through an assembly and students now 

have until Friday the 1st October to apply. After this date 

applications will be reviewed and successful candidates will 

be invited for an interview on Friday the 8th October. 

Home - The Access Project  

 

 

Interventions 

These are now in full operation and it is vital all students attend their allocated 

sessions. Some sessions are compulsory to certain students but outside this list 

others are still welcome.  

 

Subject departments will be in touch to organise these sessions. These sessions are 

an opportunity for students to receive targeted support with their studies and 

coursework. The expectation during these sessions will be the same as timetabled 

lessons. 

https://www.theaccessproject.org.uk/


SIXTH 
FORM 

Director of Sixth Form: Mrs B Norman 

Head of Year 13: Miss L Bevan 

Head of Year 12: Miss M Cherry 

Pastoral Support Officer: Mrs H Connolly 

Year 12 Parents Information Evening 2021 
 

Unfortunately we were unable to host this evening live this year. The video 

has been shared on our website. If any parents have any concerns, please 

do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Year 12 Parents’ Information Evening 

 

Sixth Form Information Booklet 
 

Our Sixth Form Booklet has now been emailed to all parents and is available 

on the website. 

 

 

MacMillan Coffee Morning 
 

Well done to all the students and parents who baked for our Macmillan Coffee Morning 

this year. The Sixth Form Leadership Team did an amazing job organising everyone and 

sold everything! The students raised £214.50! 
 

Thank you for your support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Citizens at CHSG 
 

We now have our new Sixth Form Global Citizen Cups, designed by Ada In Year 

13. All student now have loyalty cards and if they use their our cup or one of ours 

5 times their sixth drink is free. 
 

We are really looked forward to seeing what else our Global Citizens will 

Introduce at CHSG. 

 

Young Enterprise 
 

Year 12 now have the opportunity to sign up to the Young Enterprise Scheme. All 

information has been shared this week. Please contact Mrs Shelton if you would like to 

apply or know more.     lshelton@carshaltongirls.org.uk 

https://www.chsg.org.uk/news/?pid=466&nid=2&storyid=939
mailto:lshelton@carshaltongirls.org.uk


SIXTH FORM 

Post 18 News 
 

Y13 UCAS 
 

Year 13 now realise that the personal statement for UCAS or apprenticeships is a real 

thing that is unavoidable, necessary, important. Each student should be making 

appointments to see their UCAS/post 18 referee to complete their side of their 

application before handing over to get their reference written. 

 

Y13 Student Finance Parent Talk 
 

Information about student finance will take place with a parent talk in January 2022 – 

more information to follow later on in the year. 

 

UK University and Apprenticeship Search Virtual Fair 
 

They are also holding a new upcoming Virtual Fair on Wednesday 20 October 2021. 

Students will have the chance to interact and engage with a very wide variety of 

universities, colleges and apprenticeship providers across the country, all from the 

comfort of their own laptop. With a series of live webinars throughout the event, and the 

chance to Live Chat with exhibitors on the day, students can gain a valuable insight into 

their next steps after sixth form. For more information and to sign up please visit: 

https://ukunisearch.vfairs.com/ 

 

Biology Champions 
 

The Royal Veterinary College is launching Biology Champions which is a free six week 

course that will run on Tuesday evenings between 5.30pm – 6.30pm, starting on 5 

October 2021 during Biology Week. The aims of the programme are to reinforce student 

passion for Biology, as well as helping with their understanding at A Level. It will feature 

content including anatomy and physiology, ecosystems and the environment, cellular 

biology and immunology, and more. They will also be joined by guests from the 

Zoological Society of London, Biochemical Society, and Royal College of Pathologists, to 

explain more about career paths in the biosciences. The content is aimed at Year 12. 

For more information please visit:  

https://www.rvc.ac.uk/study/rvc-is-open-for-all/visit-us/biology-champions 

 

To sign up for the course please visit:  

https://rvc.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/biology-champions-registration 

 

Brighton and Sussex Medical school - Virtual Work Experience 
 

This course provides a 'virtual' work experience for those looking to apply to medical 

school. You will be introduced to the NHS before exploring the roles and skill sets of six 

different medical specialists. Along the way, you will also consider some of the 

challenges and wider issues doctors face. 
 

For more information please visit: BSMS Virtual Work Experience (thinkific.com) 

 

Once again, thank you for your continued support, 

 

Mrs Norman 

Director of Sixth Form. 

https://ukunisearch.vfairs.com/
https://www.rvc.ac.uk/study/rvc-is-open-for-all/visit-us/biology-champions
https://rvc.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/biology-champions-registration
https://bsmsoutreach.thinkific.com/courses/VWE?utm_source=Head+of+Sixth+Free+Newsletter&utm_campaign=6de5dd8437-Student+issue+13+September_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_36c44588b4-6de5dd8437-116070187&classId=94fef1c6-f2e5-4402-a24c-d239ceac289c&assi


Black History Month 2021 
 

There are some great activities and sessions planned as we celebrate Black History 

Month. The pandemic means that more is taking place online than in person than in 

previous years.  
 

• Year 7 students will have a streamed session provided by the Museum of London 

with a member of the Windrush Generation. This complements their current unit of 

work on London Through Time. 
 

• All students from Years 7 to 11 will study three significant Black British females as part 

of the Personal Development Programme: Dame Elizabeth Anionwu (a pioneer 

nurse in the field of sickle-cell treatment in Britain), Diane Abbott (the first Black 

female MP) and Yvonne Connolly (the first Black female Headteacher in Britain). 
 

• 50 students from across Years 8 to 13 will take part in a streamed session with Dr 

Funke Abimbola MBE entitled ‘Black Excellence’ looking at her career as a lawyer 

and engagement with Black History Month. 
 

• There will be a writing competition with prizes of copies of Dame Elizabeth 

 Anionwu’s book ‘Dreams From My Mother’ which will be open to all students. 
 

This is in addition to a fantastic addition to our school’s collection of books by writers of 

colour by Penguin Publishers that has been won by Ms Bhatt in the English Department. 

Diane Abbott  Dame Elizabeth Anionwu  

Dr Funke Abimbola MBE  Yvonne Connolly  



Golden Tickets 
Excellence: everywhere, every day. 

Staff award Golden Tickets for excellent work, effort or attitude to learning or 

improvement in class. This can be for excellent work, effort or attitude to learning 

or improvement in class. 

 

The tickets are awarded at the end of the lesson and the reward celebrated. 

Heads of Year will review the rewards each week and Mr Devenney awards a 

certificate each week to the student(s) in each year group with the most Golden 

Tickets for that week. All rewards will be recorded centrally.  

 

In the Newsletter we list the students who have received the most Golden Tickets 

in each year group for the previous fortnight. 

 

Most Golden Tickets between 6th to 24th September 
 

 

 

Year 7 
 

Eleanor  7R2 

Year 8 
 

Kamira  8B2 

Chloe  8G1 

Susan  8G3 

Gracie  8R1 

Lexie  8B2 

Lily   8B2 

Year 9 
 

Maya  9Y2 

India  9Y2 

Millie  9R1 

Year 10 
 

Angie  10Y1 

Niayesh  10B1 

Selina  10R1 

Year 11 
 

Julia   11G2 

Sixth Form 
 

Rakaiya  12R1 

Louisa  13B1 



WELLBEING 
How can I help my teenager stay safe online? 
 

As a parent or carer, you may worry about whether your teenager is safe online. It can help to 

understand what the risks are, and how to support your child. 

Being informed may make it easier to talk to your child, too. 

Understand the risks 

Online spaces can be a positive thing. But they can also come with risks. Understanding where the 

dangers might be can help you educate your child. 

The risks can be broken into three areas: 

• Content: This may be content that is inappropriate or unreliable. It could include content that is 

 sexual, violent, biased or extreme in opinion. 

• Conduct: They may put themselves at risk through their own behaviour. This could include sharing 

 too much information. 

• Contact: This includes bullying, grooming, or pressure to behave a certain way. 

Help your teen stay safe 

Support your child to learn how they can look after themselves. Try to create a positive environment. 

Instead of just making rules, talk with your teenager about online safety. Make sure they feel involved in 

decisions and know that you’re there to chat if they’re worried. 

Think about how you can support your child 

Ask some questions to understand if your child might need extra support. 

• Do you think your child could be at risk? Think about what your child is using the internet for and 

 how much they know about staying safe. 

• What can you do to help them know what the risks are? Learn what you can so you’re able to 

 share your knowledge. 

• What information do you need as a parent to support your teenager? 

Know where else to get support 

• Netaware has information on different apps, games and social media sites. 

• ThinkUKnow offers guidance on online safety for children, young people and parents. 

• https://info.nationalonlinesafety.com/mobile-app 

• Childline has information for young people on staying safe. 

• Child Exploitation and Online Protection is a place to report concerns about sexual exploitation or 

 abuse. 

• The Mix has advice for under-25s, as well as a chat service and crisis messenger. 

• Shout is a free text support service for anyone struggling with their mental health or well being. 

 Text 85258.  

• O2 NSPCC Online Safety Helpline provides support for parents on privacy settings, new sites, apps 

 and general advice. Call on 0808 800 5002. 

 

Read the full article here 

https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/mental-health-wellbeing/online-safety-wellbeing/keep-

teenager-safe-online/ 

https://info.nationalonlinesafety.com/mobile-app
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/mental-health-wellbeing/online-safety-wellbeing/keep-teenager-safe-online/
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/mental-health-wellbeing/online-safety-wellbeing/keep-teenager-safe-online/






Uniform Suppliers Update 
  

Trutex of Worcester Park 
140 Central Road 

KT4 8HH 
www.casualschoolwear.co.uk 

 

Visiting our store - Trutex guidelines 
 

It will still be mandatory for all visitors to wear a face mask instore, only one adult one 
child will be admitted per visit - this is to maintain social distancing 
 

We advise the use of hand sanitizers available instore 
 

Due to government guidelines single use carrier bags are now chargeable 10p (donated 
to charity) per bag - to avoid this charge bring your own 

 

Opening hours from Monday 4th October 
 

 Monday   9.30-5.30 

 Tuesday   9.30-5.30 

 Wednesday   Closed 

 Thursday   Closed 

 Friday   9.30-5.30 

 Saturday   9.30-5.30  

 closed between 1.30 - 2.00pm 

 

Christmas Closure 

We will be closed from 21/12/21 to 4/1/22 this is due to the extra bank holidays  

During the time of closure any mail orders placed online will be free postage 

The free school delivery will start again on Monday 10
th
 January 

 

Online Uniform Purchases  

• Click and collect collection instore  

• Free weekly school delivery (minimum £25 spend) once your child starts at CHSG 

• Mail order is a £10 cost regardless of parcel size, this is normally dispatched 
between 1-7 days either by royal mail Hermes or courier  

• Please state in notes at checkout a safe place to leave parcel if not in  

 

For queries use our contact form on our website or email  

Lynn on worcesterpark@trutex.com  

http://www.casualschoolwear.co.uk

